

## WHISTLING ARROW



Volume 1 January- March 2024

The official newsletter for Bob White Lodge 87



## IN THIS ISSUE:

- Upcoming Events
- E-7 Conclave
- NOAC 2024
- Past Events

- 2024 Dues Reminder
- Helpful Links
- Merchandise

## **CURRENT LEADERS**

Lodge Chief: Wyatt Muckinhaupt

Lodge Secretary: **Sean Tiedman** Finance Chair: **Sean Fitzgerald** 

Vice Chief of Administration: Hunter Gruby

Media Chairman: Leland Green

Trading Post Chairman: Juliana Murphy

Registrar Chairman: *Grant Wilson* Publications Chairman: *VACANT* 

Vice Chief of Inductions: Pierce Chaffee

Ordeal Chairman: Aidan Stinson

Brotherhood Chairman: *Marcus Synder* Ceremonies Chairman: *Jackson Musto* 

AIA Chairman: *Elise Chaffee* 

Vice Chief of Program: *Madelyn Wilson*Cook Crew Chairman: *Connor Lyman* 

Training Coordinator: VACANT

Service Coordinator: Aislinn Williams

Quartermaster: **Sean Fitzgerald** Camporee: **Michael Tiedman** 

Chapter Chief of Kiokee River: *Julia Blumberg*Chapter Chief of Yamasee: *Danny Tiedman*Chapter Chief of Creek River: *Matthew Lyon* 

If you are interested in any of the vacant positions please contact the appropriate Vice Chief

#### **CURRENT AND FUTURE EVENTS**

11 February: OA Camp Service Day at Camp Robert E. Knox Scout Reservation. Come out and join us in services lunch will be pervade.

3-4 March: Race for the Golden Quail Spring Camporee at Camp Robert E. Knox Scout Reservation. Come out and staff the Camporee with us. It is ten dollars to staff this pays for food.

15-17 March: Spring Fellowship at Camp Robert E. Knox Scout Reservation. If you have not sealed your membership in our wonderful order, we encourage you to go throw your Brotherhood. If you have been through Brotherhood, come join us in fellowship. We will play games and get to know more of our brothers.

23 March: Spring Tailgate at the nature and adventure center. Come out and have some fun with us playing games and fellowship. We will have food at the event. There is no charge for this event.

26-28 April: Section E7 Conclave at Belk Scout Reservation hosted by Catawba Lodge. We invite you to come and have fun with quest events, support our lodge, and fellowship. This is a wonderful opportunity to get to know more Arrowmen in the lodge and outside of the lodge. Information is on the website OA E-7 Conclave | Georgia-Carolina Council (gacacouncil.org)

29 Jul-3 Aug: The Lodge will be sending a contingent to the National Order of the Arrow Conference in Boulder Colorado this year. Our theme for this is disc golf and we have fundraiser patches available in the lodge trading post.

## **E-7 CORNERSTONE CONCLAVE**

The E-7 Cornerstone Conclave is held every year in the Spring at one of the 9 Host Lodge Camps within our Section. This year the Conclave will be held at Belk Scout Camp in

Mecklenburg County, NC from 26 to 28 April 2024. Members from our Lodge will compete in Ceremonies, Quest Games, woodcarving, administration,





and American Indian dance competitions. Our theme this year is Construction.

Conclave Chairman: Daniel Tiedman
Conclave Advisor: Ed Shannon

# NOAC 2024 University of Colorado, Boulder



The National Order of the Arrow Conference (NOAC) is the flagship national Order of the Arrow event. It is held every two years at a major university campus and is attended by as many as 8,000 Arrowmen from all 50 states and Lodges in Europe and the Far East. It is second only to the Scouts BSA National Jamboree in size and scope. Our Lodge will be sending a contingent of around 20 Arrowmen and will have many Arrowmen on Staff.

NOAC Chairman: Gabe Perry

NOAC Advisor: Jason Muckinhaupt

### **PAST EVENTS**

#### WINTER FELLOWSHIP

The Winter Fellowship at Knox Scout
Reservation had 42 Arrowmen come out on
8 to 10 December 2024. Bob White hosted
3 guests. Elijah Aiken (E7 Section Vice
Chief) Caleb Mulholland and Jacob Ball (E6
Section Chief) we enjoyed fellowship,
playing games, creating beading looms and trading
patches. Our service was creating the trail and helping
to level out our new ceremonies ring.



#### **LODGE BANQUET**

The Lodge held its annual banquet on 13 January 2024 celebrating the previous year's accomplishments. We recognized individual that have gone above and beyond the obligation and recognized the



vigil class of 2023. We swore in our new lodge chief Wyatt Muckinhaupt and introduced this year's LEC. We had 45 Arrowmen and their families attending.





## **2024 LODGE DUES REMINDER**

Membership dues within the Bob White Lodge are \$15 annually. In order to attend and participate in OA events, Arrowmen must pay their current year's dues. This payment can be made online through the Lodge website at <a href="https://www.bobwhitelodge87.org/lodge-dues">https://www.bobwhitelodge87.org/lodge-dues</a>. Members who do not pay dues in 2024 will not retain membership within the Lodge during this year and cannot wear the Lodges flap.

## **MERCHANDISE**

Bob White Lodge merchandise is available through the Georgia-Carolina Council Adventure Center (GCCAC). At the GCCAC you will find the current Lodge flap, the R-3 dangle, recent event patch sets and Lodge T-shirts. Look for more items coming soon. The trading post has just been restocked with Bob White Hoodies.





#### Visit us on:

https://www.bobwhitelodge87.org

https://www.facebook.com/groups/bob.white.lodge.87/

https://www.instagram.com/bobwhitelodge87/

## Message from the Chief

We are excited to start 2024 Lodge year strong and I could not be more excited to serve as your Lodge Chief. We are using this year to prep for 2025 conclave that will happen at Knox Scout Reservation. I am excited to see what we will accomplish. Our 2024 Lodge banquet was held in January with arrowmen and their families in attendance. There we recognized the incoming and outgoing officers, presented our lodge awards, and enjoyed great food from Waffle House and fellowshipped with the members of this great lodge.

We will be running our 4<sup>th</sup> annual Race for the Golden Quail March 1-2<sup>nd</sup> which promises to be fun and exciting for both staff and BSA troops throughout our council. Our Spring Fellowship will be held March 15-17<sup>th</sup> and promises to be a blast as we have plans to have the newly elected National Vice Chief in attendance. The theme for this weekend will be Hiawaiin where arrowmen will have the opportunity to sport their favorite Hawaiin shirt. We are excited to grow our lodge in 2024 and see new brothers spend time with fellow Arrowmen.

Yours in Cheerful Service,

Wyatt Muckinhaupt

Wyatt Muckinhaupt

Lodge Chief, Bob White Lodge 87

